
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
Dear	Praying	Brothers	and	Sisters,	 	 	 	 	 								 		May	24,	2025	
	

We	have	so	much	to	thank	the	Lord	for	this	month.	God	has	so	graciously	provided	through	you	
all,	and	we	have	ordered	the	first	container	load	of	student	Bibles.	Any	additional	funds	will	go	
toward	the	next	order	of	teacher	Bibles.	Thank	you	for	your	many	sacrifices!	
	

The	training	trip	to	Manus	Island	ended	wonderfully,	but	started	with	a	coldness	we	never	
faced	before.	After	much	prayer,	God	gave	us	the	breakthrough	in	our	teaching	on	the	third	day.	To	
our	great	joy	we	also	discovered	one	of	our	GBBC	graduates	had	already	been	leading	a	Bible	Club	
in	the	public	school	close	to	his	church.		

	
We	had	a	great	need	for	additional	vehicles	as	we	seek	to	expand	over	10,000	students.	The	

need	was	urgent	since	Land	Cruisers	are	backordered	for	14	months.	Since	we	were	raising	funds	
for	Bibles,	we	made	the	need	known	to	God	praying	earnestly.	God	prompted	a	Christian	business	
man	to	contact	us	and	he	has	committed	to	send	funds	to	buy	two	new	Land	Cruisers.	We	are	so	
overwhelmed	by	the	Lord’s	goodness	and	provision!	We	want	to	say	thank	you	to	those	who	have	
been	praying	and	fasting	with	us.	God	has	answered	your	prayers!	
	

Tim’s	Mom	was	diagnosed	with	cancer	and	had	a	successful	surgery	the	end	of	February.	She	is	
now	undergoing	Chemo.	We	greatly	appreciate	our	sending	church	being	there	for	them	when	we	
are	so	far	away.	Please	pray	for	the	Lord’s	healing	and	limited	side	effects	from	chemo.		
	

The	new	printer	has	arrived	in	the	capital,	but	we	need	prayer	as	it	has	been	stuck	there	for	a	
couple	weeks.	It	will	fit	on	the	planes	that	fly	to	Goroka,	but	as	it	is	so	heavy,	they	do	not	have	the	
available	weight	capacity	to	carry	it	up	it	seems.	
	

Praise	God	the	Education	Department	has	now	received	our	curriculum	and	is	in	the	process	of	
reviewing	it.	The	goal	is	for	it	to	be	an	official	resource	book	for	the	public	schools.	These	processes	
can	drag	out	and	we	need	God’s	blessing	for	a	speedy	favorable	answer.		
	

We	are	so	grateful	to	The	Crown	College	of	the	Bible	for	sending	the	New	Testament	Church	
Pioneers	to	PNG	again.	We	will	be	doing	three	huge	Bible	Club	competitions	on	June	3,	4,	and	5.	
Please	be	in	prayer	as	the	number	one	reason	is	to	give	the	students	an	opportunity	to	accept	Christ	
when	we	have	time	to	counsel	them	one-on-one.	We	do	not	always	have	much	time	in	the	
classroom	during	regular	school	days.	We	are	so	grateful	for	Lance	coming	back	to	fix	our	many	
mechanical	issues.		

	
					Once	again,	we	ask	you	when	you	come	to	a	school	
crossing	to	slow	down	and	pray	for	the	Bible	Clubs	
that	God	would	send	true	revival.		
	
For	His	glory,	
Tim,	Leandra,	Lydia,	and	Levi	Hawes		


